Your Support Toward a Better Connecticut
As the State Representative for the 86th District, it has been my profound honor to serve you and act as your voice in Hartford for the residents of Durham, East Haven, and Guilford. Recently, I had the privilege of being nominated and endorsed by Republicans in these communities for another two-year term, which would mark my 10th at the state capitol.
I humbly accepted this nomination with the same passion I had when I first ran for this seat. The issues and challenges our state faces today are as complex as ever—if not more so—and I am committed to working toward effective solutions. The trust and confidence you place in me is not only inspiring but also a driving force behind my dedication to addressing the issues that matter most to our community. My focus remains on making Connecticut a more affordable place to live, work, raise a family, and retire.
In 2023, I spearheaded efforts to incorporate crucial Republican tax relief proposals into our state’s two-year budget. These initiatives included an income tax cut for working-class residents and expanded tax relief for retirees—measures that are vital in easing the financial burdens on Connecticut citizens.
Looking ahead, my priority is clear: to maintain fiscal responsibility. During the 2024 legislative session, I proposed a budget aimed at reducing costs and reprioritizing spending to ensure our finances remain stable. As it stands, the second year of the budget is trending towards a deficit. My proposal emphasized spending on local special education costs—easing the property tax burden—over allocating more funds to the state’s higher education system (it was recently reported that one school, WestConn, is in danger of losing its accreditation).
My commitment to fiscal responsibility will be paramount at the start of next year, as my Democratic colleagues will likely seek to erode, if not dismantle altogether, the fiscal guardrails that have constrained state spending over the last few years while allowing us to begin paying down long-term debt. I aim to keep those guardrails in place. After all, we face more than $80 billion in unfunded liabilities.
Public safety is another cornerstone of my legislative agenda. As crime in Connecticut becomes more brazen, I have consistently supported stronger public safety measures—focusing on property crime, street takeovers and motor vehicle thefts committed by out-of-control teenagers. Ensuring our communities remain safe and secure is a fundamental responsibility of government.
As I seek re-election, I am more determined than ever to continue our fight for a more affordable, safer, and prosperous Connecticut. Your support and confidence fuel my passion to serve and advocate for the issues that impact our daily lives. Together, let’s build a future where opportunity and security are within reach for every resident of our great state.
